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The Theological Institutions

Well-educated clergy are an integral part of the Presbyterian tradition. The increasing complexities of life and society demand that this tradition continue. The preparation for ministry process places significant emphasis on the role of the theological institution, recognizing its indispensable contribution to the growth and development of inquirers and candidates.

· The theological institution’s primary responsibility, of course, is to provide an academic curriculum, resources and motivation that will assure students adequate intellectual and professional preparation for the ministry. Together with the session, the presbytery and other participants in the process, the theological institution provides counsel and guidance. It also supervises field education, internships, and other experiences that are crucial to the student’s spiritual, personal, and professional development. In its day-to-day relationship with students the theological institution provides a unique context where students can explore the meaning of Christian vocation and their sense of call to the ordered ministry of teaching elder.

· The theological institution may also provide objective information about a student’s gifts, abilities, and suitability for the ordered ministry of teaching elder when the presbytery requests such information. The Assistant Stated Clerk for Preparation for Ministry in the Office of the General Assembly works with many Association of Theological Schools accredited institutions to identify specific “Theological Institution Contact” persons to assist presbyteries in gaining information about their inquirers and candidates. Please contact the office if you need assistance in identifying the person in this role at a particular seminary.

· Because of privacy laws, most institutions will require that the presbytery have obtained a release from the student permitting the school to share information about their performance. Presbyteries may devise a standard release form for use with all those under care, or may in some instances have to obtain a specific form required by the particular school. An inquirer or candidate’s unwillingness to provide such a signed release should be a seen as a serious breach of the covenant relationship with the presbytery.

· Many theological institutions provide support to the standard ordination examination process by serving as official Bible Content Examination (BCE) testing sites for their students. Some are also permit inquirers and candidates who live in their area to take the test on their campuses even if not currently enrolled at the school. If presbyteries have persons who wish take the BCE at institutions where they are not enrolled, it is strongly encouraged that they contact the exam proctor for the school in advance of registration for the exams to assure the site will be able to accommodate them.
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	As all seminaries—including denominationally affiliated schools—become more diverse in their student bodies and faculties, it is no longer possible to rely on a shared knowledge of practices about requirements leading to ordination

	
	How can you be proactive with both inquirers/candidates and their schools about your particular expectations for their academic preparation?
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